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South Coast Pigeon Federation Incorporated 

President: Jeff Sheppard   Secretary: Julie Hider 

 

SCF Special General Meeting 

 held on Wednesday, 14 June 2023 at 7.00 pm 

Venue:  Fraternity Club Bocce Court 
 

Record of Attendance: 32 SCF members - as per attendance sheet 

Proxy Sheets: 4 

 

Reason for South Coast Pigeon Federation (SCF) Special General Meeting 

Purpose of the Meeting is to decide whether to suspend racing for two weeks or to continue racing the 2023 SCF 
Racing Season as per the schedule.  The SCF Committee recommended that racing be suspended due to many SCF 
Flyers’ lofts reporting the Rota Virus and poor returns from the first three (3) races. 

 

Meeting Discussion:  Young pigeons have caught Rota, some pigeons are more susceptible as they in-bred.  Some 
members thought it was a good idea to make Rota Vaccination mandatory.  Someone suggested putting the pigeons 
together a month before racing.  The loss of pigeons is often because we are racing from the north.  The birds need 
to be educated by flyers tossing and the Federation tossing the birds.  Unfortunately we have not had many SCF 
tosses this year as we were waiting on the new truck to be ready.    

 

 For suspension of racing for 2 weeks:  20 + 4 proxy votes 
 

 Against suspending racing for 2 weeks:  12 

 

Outcome:  The SCF 2023 Racing will be suspended for two (2) weekends, recommencing Racing on Saturday, 
1 July 2023, with the 1st Caves Beach. 

 
Meeting closed 8.00 pm 


